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Friday, May 29, 2020 
 
Re: Re-opening of School to Face-to-Face Learning 
 
 
Dear Fleetwood Park Secondary students, parents/guardians, 
 
We hope that you and your family are doing well.  We would like to extend our appreciation for the 
support and understanding that members of our school community have shown as we transitioned to 
remote learning following Spring Break. Your efforts have helped to ensure that student learning has 
continued over the last two months. 
 
Thank you also to those who have responded to our return to in-class learning survey.  If you have not 
already done so, would you please complete the survey today.  The information you provided has helped 
to assist in our planning for the weeks ahead.  We have been busy preparing to welcome back those 
students who will be returning to the classroom for face-to-face learning beginning June 1.  We look 
forward to seeing staff and students at Fleetwood Park next week.   
 
We write this letter to inform students and families of the new routines they can expect for school. 
 
As we have been planning for the return of students, we have been guided by our shared commitment to 
ensuring the safety of all members of our school community.  We will be reminding our students of the 
importance of following the guidelines around frequent hand washing, physical distancing and staying 
home if they are feeling sick.   
 
Access to our building will be limited to students and staff, unless prior arrangements have been made 
through the principal.  This includes picking up or dropping off children, coming into the school to discuss 
issues with the administration or teachers, or to drop off supplies.  Please ensure that your child has all 
their school supplies and a filled water bottle upon their arrival at school.  Note: Students will be 
permitted access to their lockers, as long as physical distancing is maintained.   
 
We have put in place plans to help with physical distancing and minimizing physical contact.  Although, 
physical distancing can be challenging in a school setting, our students are asked to maintain a safe 
physical distance of at least 2 metres from others at all times.  Our Safe School Liaison and 
Administration will be monitoring hallways and common areas to remind students of this requirement. We 
will also be asking all students to wash their hands at the beginning and end of their in-class sessions.  
Every classroom will have either hand sanitizer or sink/soap available. 
 
Please be reminded that parents and caregivers are responsible to assess their child(ren) each day 
before going to school. If your child is experiencing symptoms of common cold, influenza, COVID-19 or 
other infectious respiratory disease please keep your child home until there has been an assessment by 
a health care provider AND the symptoms have resolved.    
 
 
  
 



Please see our revised Bell Schedule that will be in place as of June 1st. 
 

 
 

• Students are required to pre-register with their teachers for a maximum of 1 session/day. 
• There will be a maximum of 20% of enrollment in the building at any point in time. 
• Students are requested to arrive at the start of their session, and leave the school/grounds at the 

end of their session. 
• Online/remote learning will continue for all students. 
• Additional Counselling, LST and other student supports will continue to be in place either through 

appointment or remotely. 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming students back into the building.  We are in this together 
and appreciate your patience as we all get used to the changes in practice.   

Sincerely, 

 

Mr. K. Hignell 

Principal 

 


